Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
· Use of Unmanned Aerial Vehicles
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Can you please advise if you have any byelaws relating to the use of UAVs (Unmanned Aerial Vehicles) from your land, and if so can you please either provide a copy or the link to their location on a website.


Answer:
Leicester City Council adopted the revised and reviewed Government–Standard Byelaws as per the link here on our website in 2019, where Part 6 may be seen as relevant here: 

https://www.leicester.gov.uk/media/185993/parks-and-open-spaces-byelways-2019.pdf
This letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain i.e. the Council’s website.


If you do not have any byelaws, do you have any other policies relating to the use of UAVs on your land?

Our website links to the 2019 Policy which is currently being made more accessible under corporate initiatives:

https://www.leicester.gov.uk/media/186309/drone-policy-and-application-form-2019.pdf
This was derived around the requirements and liabilities from the ground operation of unmanned aerial vehicles from our land. The remit for flight consideration and process involved is explained clearly within this. 


Can you finally advise if these have been reviewed in relation to CAP722C (https://publicapps.caa.co.uk/modalapplication.aspx?appid=11&mode=detail&id=9891) published by the Civil Aviation Authority in December 2020.

Preliminary consideration of this has been made and, with the concentration upon ground management of devices within Leicester City Council regulations, rather than any attempt to manage airspace under C.A.A. compliance, it has not resulted in any departure from Leicester City’s current policies, restrictions, permission procedures or similar at this time.  

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
